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Statement by the Delegation of the Kingdom of Bhutan


Bhutan welcomes the delegation and thanks the delegation for the report. 

We note with appreciation the measures taken by the Government and the progress in improving the constitutional and legislative framework. We welcome the vesting of constitutional status to the National Human Rights Commission and the adoption of the National Gender Policy, the National Youth Policy and work on the Child Protection Code and the Personal and Family Code.

We commend the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and adoption of the Protection for Persons with Disabilities Act.

We also welcome the efforts in combating trafficking in persons through measures such as setting up a national referral mechanism and standard operating procedures for dealing with victims and the setting up an information system to strengthen border security and provide reliable data that will help shape effective migration policy.
While noting the measures, we would like to recommend the following:
1. Continue efforts towards early adoption of the Child Protection Code and the Personal and Family Code.
2. Continue measures to ensure adequate access to education and undertake targeted initiatives to address specific barriers to enrolment.  
3. Continue efforts in combating sexual and gender based violence.
We wish Chad  a successful UPR.


